
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
A Group of Young(er) Finely Tuned Athletes on High Street  

(See ‘So Long and Thanks for All the Beer’ p6) 
Photo : Dave Nuttall 

No—it’s not your eyes. This was 1999! 

 

The Clayton Harrier Newsletter 
December 2010 

 



CONTACTS 
  

The Clayton Website 
www.clayton-le-moors-harriers.co.uk 

  
Please send website contributions to Martin Brady 
email: claytonlemoors@googlemail.com  
 

Race Results 
  
All your races will count towards the Club's 2010 Fell Runner of the Year and Road 
Runner of the Year provided the Club Statisticians have your race results. 
  
Please send your Road Results to Richard Lawson 
55 Highfield Avenue, Burnley BB10 2PS 
email: valric2@tiscali.co.uk 
Home telephone 01282 423808 
  
Please send your Fell Results to Mark Nutter 
20 Osborne, Spen Brook, Newchurch-in-Pendle, Lancs BB12 9JJ 
email mark.nutter@rbs.co.uk  
Home telephone 01282 618403 
  
Please send your Cross-Country Results to Harry Manning 
4 Wiswell Close, Burnley BB10 2DW  
Home telephone 01282 830458 
Cross-Country Results for those races that qualify towards the Club's 2010/11 
Palladium awards will be obtained by the Cross-Country Statistician, Harry Manning. 
  

Forthcoming Fixtures 
  
Please notify the Fixtures Secretary, Katy Thompson, 16 Ainsdale Drive, Darwen. 
BB3 2EQ  
Telephone: 01254 772013; email: katy.thompson1@btinternet.com  
The Fixtures Secretary will forward details to the Newsletter Editor for publication 
  

The Clayton Newsletter 
  
Editor: Peter Booth 
email: pete.booth@ntlworld.com 
Telephone: 01282 448232; mobile 07724 085873 
Flat A, 101 Burnley Road, Cliviger, Burnley BB10 4SN 
  
Publication: Blackburn College Reprographics 
Distribution: Michael Frost 
Advertising rates are available from the editor. Advertisers' products and services are 
not endorsed by the committee. 

  
Copy deadline for the January issue:   

Monday, 13th December 
  
  



 
 
 

 CLUB PRESENTATION EVENING 2011  
at the Mytton Fold, Langho on 26th  February—see p4 for details. 

  
The Presentation Evening is the social highlight of the club’s year. We had a great 
time on our first visit to the Mytton Fold last February, so we’re back there again in 

2011. 
 

Marie has already put in an awful lot of work to organise the event, but needs to 
know numbers as soon as possible, so PLEASE read her message over the page 
and BUY SOME TICKETS. Why not bring some friends who can find out what you 
get up to when you disappear on a Saturday, only to reappear dirty and exhausted 
some hours (days?) later? You won’t have to put up with the Chairman droning on 

this time—his remarks will be in the programme! 
  
 

  
  
 
After my requests for feedback re the format of the Club Championships last month, I 
have had a number of interesting conversations with members, but there doesn’t 
seem to be a clear consensus about the best way forward. If you have strong views 
about the subject, it’s not too late. But please contact me as soon as you can with 
your ideas. 
  
CleM is again hosting a Mid Lancs XC League Fixture on 22nd January 2011. 
Richard needs lots of help—see p25 for details. 
  
About 20 members had a very enjoyable evening at the FRA 40th Presentation ‘Do’ 
in Kendal, on 13th November. It was a chance to catch up with lots of old friends and 
rivals, especially as many champions from previous years, including our very own 
Harry Walker, were presented to the assembled throng. After 10 years at the Castle 
Green Hotel, next year’s presentation is to be hosted by Calder Valley Fell Runners 
and will, presumably, be held quite locally. Even more incentive to compete in the 
English and British Fell Championship Races  - and try to win an individual or team 
award. Fixtures will be published in next month’s ‘Harrier’ - the first English counter is 
Long Mynd Valleys, a highly recommended race, on 6th March. Get your entry in 
now. 
  
Many of us who attended the FRA Do, including RO, Kieran Carr, had staggered 
round the Full Tour of Pendle in the afternoon. I’ve included a brief report and CleM 
results in this issue (p8), but haven’t space for the feedback and reflections from 
participants, which I have held over for the January issue.  
  
Pete 

 
  

  
  

 
Boothy’s Bit 



CLAYTON-LE-MOORS HARRIERS 
  

ANNUAL PRESENTATION OF AWARDS FOR 2010 
  

Mytton Fold Hotel – Langho 
  

Saturday 26 th February 2011 
7.30pm ‘til Late 

  
Hot Buffet Supper & Disco 

Entertainment 
£15.00 

  

 
  
 
We have decided to hold our annual presentation evening at Mytton Fold Hotel, as 
last year. 
We have learnt a few lessons from last year, the obvious one being the length of time 
the speeches and presentation took, leaving little time for merriment and dancing. 
This will be addressed and improved upon. 
If anyone has any ideas to put forward as to choice of disco etc, please let me know. 
  
If you want to joins us in this celebration of Clayton Harriers achievements, contact 
Marie Greenwood  Tel 01254 237485  email  mgreen8@hallmark-uk.com 
  
Or just send your name, number of places required and a cheque (£15.00 per 
person) payable to Clayton-Le-Moors Harriers to : 
Marie Greenwood, 196 Bold Street, Accrington, BB5 6SS 
  
Your tickets will be sent to you.  Bring them with you on the night, as your ticket 
number is your free entry to the raffle held on the evening. 
  
Rooms are available for anyone wishing to stay overnight at Mytton Fold Hotel – 
details available from myself. 
  
Marie Greenwood 
Social Secretary 
  



CLAYTON-LE-MOORS HARRIERS 
OFFICIALS  
2010-2011 

 
President   Dave Scott Tel: 01282 693867 
    Email: jilscot[at]hotmail.com  
  
Chairman   Pete Booth  
    Tel: 01282 448232 or 07724 085873 
    Email: pete.booth[at]ntlworld.com 
  
Vice Chairman  Paul Healey Tel: 01254 384885 
    Email: p.healey[at]sky.com   
  
Secretary   Mike Wallis Tel: 01254 822874 
    Email: mj.wallis[at]btinternet.com 
  
Membership   Mike Eddleston,  1 Bridge Croft, Clayton-le-Moors, 
Secretary   Accrington, BB5 5XP 

 Tel: 01254 390757 or 07951 424780 
   Email: mjeddleston[at]btinternet.com  

  
Treasurer    James Hickie Tel: 01254 246658 
    Email: j.hickie[at]btinternet.com 
  
Website    Martin Brady Tel: 01282 611523 
    Email: claytonlemoors[at]googlemail.com 
  
Newsletter Editor   Pete Booth  
     
Social Secretary   Anne Marie Greenwood Tel: 01254 237485 
    mgreen8[at]hallmark-uk.com  
  
Fixtures Secretary  Katy Thompson Tel: 01254 772013 
    katy.thompson1[at]btinternet.com 
  
Junior Co-ordinator  Marion Wilkinson Tel: 07940 418603  
    j.wilkinson742[at]btinternet.com  
  
Clothing Custodian Val Lawson Tel: 01282 423808  
    Email: valric2[at]tiscali.co.uk  
    �  
Elected Members   Pete Browning Tel: 01254 607646 
    Email: pabrowning[at]hotmail.com 
    Dave Edmondson  Tel: 01282 851122 
    Email: davidjedmondson[at]hotmail.com 
    Richard Lawson  Tel: 01282 423808  
    Email: valric2[at]tiscali.co.uk  
    Steve Whitaker Tel: 01282 868864 
  
    �

  



So long and thanks for all the beer! 
A tribute to the Patterdale Weekend 

 This year is the first time in 23 years that Clayton will not be celebrating Christmas 
with the annual training and social event known as “The Patterdale Weekend”.           
I recently found an old log book in which I used to record the various ‘adventures’ of 
my youth (it’s a very old book!!) and finally laid to rest the annual argument about 
when the first weekend was held – it was 1987. 
  
Inspired by the infamous Malham to Hawes weekend, John Nuttall decided to 
organize a similar event – to run from the New Dungeon Ghyll in Langdale to the 
Youth Hostel in Patterdale, drink a few shandies and run back the next day!  So, in 
1987 twenty seven Clayton members plus Pete Irwin (aka Erol) of Rossendale took 
part in what was to become a regular festive outing. Due to over-enthusiastic training 
during the prior two weekends I was injured and unable to run, instead I walked from 
Grasmere to Patterdale whilst the rest of the group ran from the NDG via Stickle 
Tarn, Sergeant Man and Grisedale Tarn.  
  
After arriving at the hostel some had a quick shower and change of clothes in order 
to get down to the White Lion for a few pints before evening meal at the hostel.  
Other, more civilized participants enjoyed a relaxing afternoon drinking tea and 
eating mince pies beside the grand open fire in the hostel. But of course after the 
meal, everyone was back down the pub! 
  
Sunday morning saw everyone up by 8.00am, a little worse for wear, in time for a 
hearty, rather than healthy, Youth Hostel breakfast. And then it was back over the 
hills to Langdale in time for lunch and another pint! So, the pattern was set for years 
to come. 
  
On the second event and for a number of years after that John insisted that people 
bring fancy dress for the evening – what a sight; the villagers of Patterdale must have 
wondered what had hit them! One highlight for me was when Scoffer came along as 
a guest of Clayton and dressed as the invisible man, keeping his face completely 
wrapped in bandages all evening. Of course this didn’t deter him from liquid 
refreshments – he drank 8 pints of Guinness through a straw!  Another feature of the 
evening was introduced by Maureen Laney – carol singing! And there was no way 
out, no matter how bad a singer you were. As the evening progressed things went 
further downhill as the beer took its toll and more adventurous songs were attempted 
– everyone took their turn in a verse of “I am the Music Man”, Alison Dugdale led the 
rugby songs and then, the cultural highlight of the evening – poetry by Tony Peacock 
and Stan Bradshaw! I can’t remember many of the verses, just something about 
Triangular A---- Camels and a poem about a love-struck climber called the Ballad of 
Idwal Slabs.   
  
One of the highlights of these early weekends was the brew-stop hosted by Sandi in 
her camper van – pots of hot tea and boxes of biscuits served in a lay-by somewhere 
near Grasmere to keep the runners going.  Because the run was point-to-point and 
because Clayton runners on a night out are fashion personified (or is that just 
Garry?) Sandi and other support crew also helped transport bags to the hostel. After 
about 10 years, the ‘A team’ changed the start point of the Saturday run to the hostel 
itself. This was allegedly to make logistics easier and open up a range of different 
routes, although some might say it was because we were getting too soft to face the 
commitment of the return run to Langdale!  



  
There were typically 3 or 4 groups running various routes on the Saturday; the ‘fast 
lads and Maureen’ usually doing 3-4 hours; John McGonigle or Walt Wilkinson 
leading epic 5 hour excursions to the most remote locations, a walking group taking a 
more sensible approach to winter in the Lakes and occasionally a few cyclists 
braving the icy roads.  On Sunday we often took in Striding Edge, even when it was 
covered in snow and ice - it was quite amusing to watch lycra clad runners in 
Walshies passing heavily wrapped-up walkers picking their way along with crampons 
and ice-axes.  
  
The weekend was not just for runners though and many associates, friends and 
partners came along for a fun social event.  On several occasions the weekend 
clashed with cross-country races but the 2 hour drive from a wet muddy field in 
Lancashire to Patterdale didn’t deter some of the clubs hardened socialites who 
arrived at the hostel just in time for tea!  I remember one year when Aspy and Sean 
Clare arrived after a Red Rose race and successfully (?!) made up for the 2 hours 
head start everyone else had had in the pub – the Sunday morning run was little 
tougher for them than usual! 
  
The weekend was always popular and on several occasions attracted over 40 
participants.  Some people have been many times over the past 23 years, I suspect 
Mark Burridge has been on every event and nearly every year Mick Green was 
quickest off the mark in booking his place!  But, as they say all good things must 
come to an end and I feel that the Patterdale weekend has come to its natural end 
with numbers dwindling a little over the last couple of years. I am sure there are 
many like me who have great memories of these events, the exertion of hard runs in 
sometimes atrocious weather, but also some fabulous winter scenes, the laughing, 
joking and terrible singing in the pub and most of all the feeling of being in a great 
club where people get on together and have fun!   

Dave Nuttall   
 
 
[As one who has participated in the athletic and social activities (rather too  
enthusiastically) at Patterdale for the last few years I, too, mourn its passing. Thanks 
to Dave for his memories—and for his hard work in organising the weekend for many 
years. Ed]  
  

 
 
 
 
 



FULL TOUR OF PENDLE 2010  
 
Congratulations to John and Lynne, the winners of this years race.  Best 
performance this year was by Malcolm Coles of Valley Striders first V70 and he 
knocked a massive 24min 27secs off the V70 record which was 8 years old.  
Weather was a bit tough, with a wind, sleet and rain but visibility clear all through the 
race.  The early start for slower runners attracted 75 runners. I expected approx 20 
and it created unforeseen problems with the formulation of the results after the race, 
so much so we just concentrated on identifying the prize winners and the distribution 
of prizes.  We were an hour late, apologies and thanks for your patience to all who 
waited.  I've thought a lot about the early start since race day, it was aimed at slower 
runners, the last 20 or so and it was a success as far as they where concerned, the 
last 12 were all early starters and the last one finished at 3:10pm.   
  
We had 3 sweepers, so all the marshalls were well on their way back before 3pm. 
Still not sure about doing it again next year though.   
 
A runner told me he picked up 5 wrappers from Gels, all in the first part of the race, 
all you needed to do was carry it to the next marshall he would have taken it.  The 
dropping of litter cannot be tolerated, if you cannot cope with that do not enter; mine 
went down my vest and in the bin when I finished.  Thanks to all the marshalls, those 
at registration and the finish, time keepers, number takers and road crossings. 
  
All the best for Christmas and the New Year.    
  
Kieran & Doreen. 
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Covering Old Ground  
 

25 years ago (Dec 1985) 
Amongst the up and coming fixtures were Leeds University (Cross Country) relay, 
Calderdale Way relay, Burnley XC, the club’s XC handicap at Bowley (fancy dress 
optional – indeed I remember Alec Macaulay complaining about being over-taken by 
someone in Wellies!!!), Whinberry Naze, Ribble Valley 10K, XC Champs, and 
Blackburn XC. 
·  The 1985 Karrimor was to be shown on TV. 
·  Harry Smith’s ‘Run for Fun’ was to be held at Gisburn Park rather than the usual 

Barnoldswick Rolls Royce venue. 
·  The Remembrance Day Service on Pendle was attended by 56 people including 12 

from our club.  It was hoped this would become an annual event. 
·  Club member Albert Ashworth was seeking help for the Ribble Valley 10K. 
·  The clubs 5 places for the London Marathon would be subject to a draw out of the 

hat for those who have sent in their rejection slips – following the Christmas XC 
handicap race. 

·  This was the year when Accrington Road Runners was set up by a section from our 
club – amongst the resignations were David Bickerstaff, Tony Bolton and Jack 
Winder. 

·  Richard Lawson was seeking help for the Habergham ‘9’.   
 
 In the Results: 
Geoff Laycock was 36th (2.56.12) out of 222 finishers in the North Wales   Marathon. 
Roger Brewster won the Horwich 10 (51.02). Karin Taylor (Goss) was first lady in the 
Half Tour of Pendle (84.54) 
  
20 years ago (Dec 1990)  
The Club’s XC Handicap was to be held on 22nd Dec – fancy dress preferred and all 
runners asked to bring a small gift (to be distributed as prizes) of approx. cost £2-£3. 
·  New members included Bob Russell, Carol Makin, and Neil Whalley.  
 
In the Results: 
Blake FR – Eileen Woodhead first lady 92.34. Ben Nevis – Jack Holt first vet 101.55.  
Winter Hill FR – Keiran Carr first V45 95.59.  Widdop FR – Vanessa Brindle 
(Peacock) first lady 63.07. Pendleton FR – Roger Hargreaves first V45 36.47, 
Laurence Sullivan first V50 41.11.  Jack Bloor FR – L.Hutchinson first vet 55.15.  
  
15 years ago (Dec 1995) 
Clayton entered 5 teams in the National Vets XC Relay in Yorkshire.  Mick Wrigley 
reported that he thought this was the first time we had entered this competition.  The 
teams entered were V40 (2), V45, and V50 (2).  All the runners made a mass start 
making almost impossible to know how you were doing.  The Vet 50 ‘A ‘ team won 
Silver (2 minutes behind Bingley) with Barry Mitchell, Keiran Carr, John Nuttall, and 
Dave Scott. 
  
Mike Wallis reported on the experience of the ‘A’ team in the FRA relay in Llanberis.  
As often happens, a last minute re-shuffle was necessary resulting in a phone call to 
Andrew Orr at 7pm on Saturday night bringing him into the team for the early 
morning start next day.  The Clayton team managed fourth in 4.00.04 – just over two 
minutes behind the Leeds City winning team.  The team was Simon Thompson, Ian 
Greenwood, Andrew Orr, and Mike Wallis. 



·  The Committee announced a competition to design a new shirt logo – possibly 
including a Harrier (bird – not jet or runner) and Pendle Hill.   

·  New members included Peter Dugdale, Peter Bellaries, Richard Bellaries, Chris 
Doney, Darren Rushton, Andrew Hartley, Jo Rutter, Olena Beal. 

·  Stan Bradshaw celebrated 60 years with the club in October just gone. 
·  The UK Trail Running Association came into being. 
·  The Christmas handicap was to take place at Bowley on 24th Dec. 
   
Lionel Nash revealed some of his running diary which began in Feb 1981 when he 
was aged 35, overweight and a smoker.  Lionel took us thro’ his progression and 
some impressive achievements (many down to Colin Taylor) and on to knee injuries 
14 years later but still hanging on.  
 
In the Results: 
Tour of Pendle – Pete McWade first vet 2.29.29, Keiran Carr first V50 2.39.18, Jean 
Rawlinson first lady 3.03.09.  Noon Stone – Keiran Carr first V50 1.16.16.  Three 
Shires – Jack Holt first Vet 2.05.52.  Downham – Barry Mitchell first V50 1.02.05, Ian 
Robinson first V40 1.02.41, Vanessa Peacock first lady 1.06.00.  Kinder – Keiran 
Carr first V50 1.13.54.   
Borrowdale – Keiran Carr first V50 3.34.57.  
     
10 years ago (Dec 2000) 
Stan Bradshaw wrote to the editor to correct a misunderstanding.  Stan said he had 
joined the club on 22nd October 1930 (and this was confirmed in the Committee 
minutes of the time) – it had been incorrectly reported that Stan was celebrating 65 
years of service rather than 70. 
·  Mark Brown took the Silver medal in the Paralympics Marathon in 2.33.02.  
 
Mike Wallis took the FRA Bronze in the British Champs V40, the Clayton V40 team 
also took Bronze (Mike Wallis, Geoff Gough, Andy Firth, Keiran Carr, Jack Holt, Ross 
Jaques, Pete Browning).  In the English Mike took the Silver, Ross Jaques the V60 
Silver, Wendy Dodds the LV40 Gold, and the Ladies Open Team Bronze (Wendy 
Dodds, Linda Platt, Katy Thompson, Kath Wallis, Vanessa Peacock, Maureen Laney, 
Alison Smith (Dugdale)).  Pete Browning told the story of theV40 team winning the 
Bronze in the British Champs – “….This shows that ordinary runners, not just 
superstars, can and do play an important part in team competition, and that team 
running depends on the efforts of previously unconsidered members.  Plodders such 
as myself can provide an important contribution….”. 
 
Neil Worswick reported on the ‘B’ team in the British Fell and Hill Relay at Edale.    
On the solo leg (leg 2) Jason Harbour had the misfortune of taking a wrong track and 
subsequently fell around four feet onto rocks below.  Jason still managed to finish 
and was the Air Lifted to hospital.  Jason had damaged ligaments around his knee 
and was advised to rest for a couple of weeks.  
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This is your  
newsletter... 

So contribute to it!! 
 
  

Are you training for a new challenge, 
getting ready to break a record, got an idea 

for a new run… then we want to know! 
Articles are welcome. Please send these 

via email to pete.booth@ntlworld.com 
  

or by post to 
  

Peter Booth  
101A, Burnley Road, Cliviger, Burnley, 

Lancs BB10 4SN. Tel 01282 448232, Mob: 
07724 085873 

  
 
 

Photographs are welcome too! 
Photographs can be sent by email or send 
prints (returnable) to the address above. 

Newsletter 
Advertising Rates  

 
 

Full A5 page        £100 for 12 issues 
Full A5 page          £15.00 for 1 issue 
  
Half A5 page         £60 for 12 issues 
Half A5 page         £10 for 1 issue 
  
Quarter A5 page    £40 for 12 issues 
Quarter A5 page     £7 for 1 issue 
  
Eighth A5 page    £30 for 12 issues 
Eighth A5 page      £5 for 1 issue  

 

Contact the editor if you wish to 
place an advertisement 

 

 
UK: Athletics Accredited 

Therapist 
�

Sports Injuries 
Remedial/Sports Massage 

Injury Avoidance 
 

Home Treatments 
 

Tel:       01282 770300 
Mobile: 07711 609595 

 

 
 
 

Peter Catley IIST HFST  



 
Ian Greenwood was the focus in the newsletter.  Ian started running at school and 
later ran XC for Lancashire.  In addition to running 6 or 7 days a week – approx 50 
miles or more, Ian also did three Gym sessions per week.   
 
In the results:-  
Blackburn 10K – Mark Brown winner 34.01, A.Clarkson first Vet 35.50, Vanessa 
Peacock first LV45 38.41.  Ron Hill’s Birthday run – Vanessa Peacock first LV45 
26.28.  St.Anne’s 5 – Pete Butterworth first V45 30.49,  Bob Russell first V50 33.57.  
Black Lane Ends – Garry Wilkinson winner 33.29.  Habergham Half Marathon – Mark 
Brown winner 74.49. 
  
5 years ago (Dec 2005 ) 
At the BMAF XC relay in Newport, Cardiff the ladies took silver (Anna Kelly, Donna 
Riley, Maureen Laney).  The Men’s V60 ‘A’ team took 3rd place (Barry Mitchell, Ted 
Orrell, Dave Scott), the V60 ‘B’ team were 5th (Graham Murray, Harry Manning, 
Richard Lawson).  The Men’s V50 were 9th (Andy Robinson, Steve White, Richard 
Bellaries, Pete Booth). The men’s V40 team were 4th (Phil Hall, Andrew Hartley, Mark 
Brown, Garry Wilkinson, Mark Aspinall, Ian Greenwood). 
Candice Leah (Taylor) reported on her experience of the Everest marathon journey.  
A Marathon distance of 26.2 miles but starting at 17,000 feet. Candice talked of the 
teams attempt to acclimatise before the race day.  They arrived in Kathmandu on 3rd 
November. 
Donna Riley took the run of the month for two excellent XC performances (2nd LV40 
at Wilson’s and her run in the British Masters XC at Tredegar.  
  
In the Results:-   
Accrington 10K – Andrew Hartley first V40 35.21, Ted Orrell first V65 42.38.  Thro’the 
Villages – Ted Orrell first V65 62.04 
    
Paul Healey 
  
  



THE WINNERS OF THE 100 CLUB  
CHRISTMAS DRAW 

  
NUMBER 7: CANDICE TAYLOR—£100 

NUMBER 62: PETER BILLINGTON—£50 
NUMBER 33: KARIN GOSS—£50 

 
[In a very generous gesture, Peter has donated his prize to Club funds. 

Thank you, Peter]  
   

The numbers were selected and ordered with a random number generator 
. 
  

The 100 Club needs new members 
  

In order for us to continue running we need more of you to take part. For an annual 
subscription of £12.00 you have 12 chances of winning £50.00, plus extra chances 

in our Christmas big draw.  
  

100 Club Co-ordinator:  

Peter Billington, 10 East Crescent, ACCRINGTON BB5 5BS 

Tel: 01254 391423, Mob: 07709 622405 

 

 
 

CLUB CLOTHING CUSTODIAN 
 
 

Available are the following:- 
Ladies Vests. Crop Tops        Men’s Vests. 

Grey sweatshirts and Black sweatshirts with club logo (all sizes). 
 

Rain Jackets with club logo.  
ONLY 10 LEFT: 

XS - 5; S - 4; Med. - 1. when they’re gone, they’re gone! 

JUST ARRIVED: 
Hooded Sweatshirts are now available in Bright Oran ge (with club logo)  

Price £12.  
If any member needs any item could you please contact me on: 
 email valric2@tiscali.co.uk or by phone Burnley 01282 423808. 

  
Val Lawson  
 

 
 
 



OCTOBER RUN OF THE MONTH 
  

PETE BOOTH for 1st V60 at the RED ROSE  XC LEAGUE FIXTURE at 
Hyndburn on 23rd 

  for 1st V60 at the MID LANCS XC LEAGUE FIXTURE at Barrow 
on 30th.  

  Nominated by Harry Manning 
  
ANDREW BROWN  for 13th place (1st CleM) at the LANGDALE FR on 9th 
  Nominated by Harry Manning 
  
WENDY DODDS for 1st F team (with Sarah Rowell) at the ‘A’ CLASS of the OMM 

on DARTMOOR on 30th/31st 
  Nominated by Jean Brown 
  
RICHARD LAWSON  for 1st V70 at the GREEN DRIVE 5 (VETS’ LANCS  
  CHAMPS), LYTHAM on 17th 
  Nominated by Bob Hirst 
  
DONNA RILEY  for 1st F45 at the FIRE STATION 7M RR, BURNLEY on 3rd 

for 2nd F (1st F45)  at the BLACKPOOL AUTUMN BREAK 10K 
RR on 24th 

  for 2nd F (1st F45) at the ACCRINGTON 10K RR on 31st 
  [All after 2 years away from racing owing to illness) 
  Nominated by Brian Wildman & Harry Manning 
  
KATY TRICKETT  for 4th place at the RED ROSE  XC LEAGUE FIXTURE 
  at Hyndburn on 23rd 
  Nominated by Harry Manning 
  
MARION WILKINSON   for 1st F65 at the GREEN DRIVE 5 (VETS’ LANCS 

CHAMPS), LYTHAM on 17th 
  Nominated by Bob Hirst 
    

WINNER:  
DONNA RILEY 

For 3 great performances. 
Well done, Donna!  

  

 Details of the JUNIOR RUN OF THE MONTH  
are in JUNIOR NEWS (p18) 

  
 NOTE: Any member can make a nomination for Run of the Month.  
Nominations should be sent to the Newsletter Editor by post or email (Flat A, 101 Burnley Road, 
Cliviger, Burnley BB10 4SN or pete.booth@ntlworld.com) .  
The winner is chosen by a sub-group of the Committee. 
NB: You can now make your RUN of the MONTH Nominations on the Club website: 
  http://www.clayton-le-moors-harriers.co.uk/ 
  
Just follow the links to the Message Board and the Run of the Month Section to make your nomination. 
  



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  
COMMITTEE NEWS 

Monday 1st November 
  
19 members were present. 
The main points of discussion and decisions were: 
·  We have received 5 Club entries for VLM. A draw will be held at the 

next Committee Meeting if Mike receives more than 5 rejection slips. 
·  We rejected a request for sponsorship from the Pendle & Burnley Grand 

Prix. CleM members already pay £1 levy to the Grand Prix for every 
race that they enter in the series; plus a further 50p to the Club for 
races organised by CleM Harriers. We felt we could not justify 
putting more money from Club members into the Grand Prix. 

·  Team selection: we had a debate over the casting of provisional teams 
for the Vets A/B Calderdale Relay onto the website, prior to any 
selection and on unproven form. It was agreed that 6 weeks prior to 
the relay was premature to determine legs and team and that it may 
be more suitable to post a squad of those interested to run.  

·  6 teams entered for the Pennine Bridle Way Relay.  
·  Junior Run of the Month. Juniors must have competed in that month to 

be eligible; chosen by volunteer helpers, not Marion. Debate over 
their award: either certificate and/or £5 voucher. Marion proposed 
both,  seconded by Ian G, and carried 8 votes to 7.  

·  Minimum age for competition in the XC races differs between the MLXC 
and RR leagues.  At the Hyndburn race it was apparent that there 
was no focal point for juniors at the start or finish. What is needed is 
a banner to display, possibly similar to those used by many 
Orienteering clubs. Mike W to enquire.  

·  Club Development Plan: A draft copy of the development plan had been 
circulated to committee members prior to the meeting. There was 
general agreement on the content; however it was agreed that a 
sub-committee should look at the detailed wording: Marie, Marion, 
Mike W and Richard, to report at December meeting.  

Welfare Officer – Marie co-opted into role, Dave E also 
volunteered.  Roles to be defined by Claire Buckle of NWEA.  

·  Thursday training from Gt Harwood requires new timer. Agreed to buy.  
·  A motion has been put forward to the FRA AGM by W Dodds and KT to 

include the long races as part of the English Fell LV60 
championships.  

·  It was noted with sadness the death of Fred Rogerson, aged 89, 
founder of the Bob Graham Club and long supporter of Fell running.  

·  There are no V60 or V70 awards in the Red Rose League. Sec to write 
to Steve Duxbury. 

·  Judith and Alan’s cairn stone is in need of repair due to weathering of 
the inscription. Richard to contact member who is a stone mason to 
advise. 

·  Mearley Clough has been chosen as an English Fell Championship race 
for 2011, Saturday 14th May.    

Date of Next Meeting:  
Monday 6th December 2010 at the Whitakers Arms, Accrington at 7.00pm 
  
New members: p19 
  
  



 John Bradley Osteopaths 
411 Whalley Road 
Clayton le Moors 

01254 381545 
  
  

Registered Osteopaths  

  
  

Covered by most medical  
insurance companies 

 For all types of Musculoskeletal injuries 
  

Practice established 1989 
 
 

CLUB CHAMPIONSHIP 2010  
   
These are the remaining counters in the Club Championship: 
  

CROSS-COUNTRY RACES 
Saturday 18th December Red Rose XC League Witton Pa rk Blackburn 
  

ROAD RACES 
Sunday, 5th December  Guy’s 10M    Preston 
 
Monday, 27th December  Ribble Valley 10K   Clitheroe 
 
NB: Pre-entry advised for these 2 races. 
  
Keep an eye out for details of the races on the website and in the Newsletter. 
   
Points will be awarded on the same basis as last year. (Men: 100pts for 1st Clayton; 
Ladies: 50 points for 1st Clayton, reducing by 1 point per place.)  
  
Each category will be decided by the results of any 3 races (max) out of 5. Overall 
Club Championship will be decided by the results of 9 races (min 1; max 3 results 
from each category). The more races that you do, the better your chances, but with 
such a crowded calendar, we recognise that it is difficult for everyone to do all the 
races. We hope that the ‘3 from 5’ format gives members a chance to target races 
and will encourage more members to compete in the Championship. 

  
For current standings in the Club Championships (af ter after Red Rose XC at 

Wilson’s) go to the Club website and click on the C lub Championship tab. 
  

.  
  
 



JUNIOR NEWS 
JUNIOR RUN OF THE MONTH  

OCTOBER  
CHRIS ARCHER  Red Rose XC League, Hyndburn:  
     U11s 1st Counter in 5th placed team 
  
JOSH BELLARD  Fire Station 7: 2nd place 
    Red Rose XC League, Hyndburn: U13s 
  
WILL BELLARD   Fire Station 7: 1st place 
    Red Rose XC League, Hyndburn:  
     U11s 2nd Counter in 5th placed team 
  
MATILDA BURNIE  Red Rose XC League, Hyndburn: U11s 
  
JAMES HAYCOCK  Fire Station 7: 3rd place 
    Red Rose XC League, Hyndburn:  
     U11s 3rd Counter in 5th placed team 
  
NATALYA IRVINE  Red Rose XC League, Hyndburn:  
    Curly Wurly Rat Runs, Withins FR: 1st FU11 
  
ALANYA IRVINE   Curly Wurly Rat Runs, Withins FR: U8s 
  
HARRY MASON   Fire Station 7 
  
LAURA NUTTALL  Fire Station 7: 2nd girl 
    Red Rose XC League, Hyndburn: U13s 
  
ELEANOR ROOT  Fire Station 7 
  
FINLAY STUBBS  Fire Station 7 
  
MILLIE STUBBS   Fire Station 7 
  
ISAAC WILKINSON  Red Rose XC League, Hyndburn: U11s 
  
FREDDIE WORSICK  Curly Wurly Rat Runs, Withins FR: U8s 
  

WINNER: OCTOBER JUNIOR RUN OF THE MONTH 
& £5 voucher 

  

JAMES HAYCOCK 
For two outstanding performances and never missing a training session. 

Well done, JAMES 
  
 
 



To be considered for the JUNIOR RUN of the MONTH,  you must have taken place 
in AT LEAST ONE RACE in that month. 

  
The Winner is chosen by a panel of coaches and volunteers, who support the Junior 
members at training sessions and races (not Marion!) 
  

Marion’s Message 
  
We had a great turn-out at the Red Rose Cross Country League at Wilson’s Playing 
Field, Hyndburn on 23rd October, with 5 boys and 3 girls taking part. 
  
It was even better at the Mid Lancs League Fixture at Witton Park on 13th 
November: 6 boys and 4 girls, all doing Clayton proud. (results in next month’s 
Newsletter) 
  

Well done to all who raced and just KEEP ON RUNNING! 
  

  
Red Rose Cross Country League  
Wilson's Playing Fields, Hyndburn  
23.10.10 
U11 Boys    
1 J Gande Bolton 7.52 
13 C Archer   8.37 
14 W Bellard  8.38 
33 J Haycock  9.21 
 57 Finished   
  
U11 Boys Teams   
 1 Rossendale   
 2 Bolton   
 3 Hyndburn   
 5 Clayton 
 

 
 
 
 
U11 Girls    
1 E Pilling Rochdale 8.31 
17 N Irvine   9.27 
22 L Nuttall   9.42 

66 Finished 
 
 
U13 Boys   
1 C Brown Oldham  8.16 
28 J Bellard  11.11 
  32 Finished   
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MEMBERSHIP 

Welcome to: 
Senior 
  Richard John   Church 
  Nigel Hodson  Great Harwood, 
  Natasha Newell  Langho, 
  Jean Howell   Whalley, 
  Stephen Biscomb  Burnley 
  Rachel Robinson  Cliviger, 
Junior 
  Finley C Stubbs  Fence, 
  Alayna RM Irvine  Worsthorne, 
  Emily Gibbins  Burnley  
  Kerry Gibbins  Burnley 
  Sophia R Turner  Sabden, 
  Harrison Cannon  Padiham, 
  



  
 
 

  
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Ian Hodgson Mountain Relay  
  

Being Captain for my first relays I decided to travel to the Lakes early and   arrived 
mid afternoon the day before. Weather fine although a little cold, my better half and I 
decided to recce the end of Leg 2. After a long walk with the dog the evening came in 
and my thoughts turned to the winter training coming up (months of hard work on the 
tarmac – my favourite!). After changing in the camper we retreated to the 
Brotherswater Inn for a romantic candlelit dinner (I’m sure that was the intention) but 
mid way through looking at the delights on the menu, already salivating at the 
thought of a nice hot meal, Mr. Shackleton and Mr. Wilkinson turned up and crashed 
the party, shortly afterwards the Edmondson troop turned up and before we knew it 
we had a table of 6 adults and 2 dogs all discussing things such as ‘Vets or seniors’, 
‘Walsh or Innov 8’, FRA Relays, Calderdale, Three Peaks FR, Tour of Pendle, Jebb, 
Holmes, 1978 record for the Ben Nevis, well I think I made some of that up but you 
get the picture! 
  
Rudely awakened by the alarm, we woke up to a morning of rain, rain and a little 
more rain. We had breakkie and realised we had just shared our secluded carpark 
with another runner in his shiny new van (Mr. Edwards). Off to the race field, 
registered the team, handed out the numbers, and go go go…Andy Brown & Dave 
Walker set off on Leg 1 for the seniors and had a strong run, Dave to his own 
admission had a few problems coming off Red Screes but who wouldn’t; it’s a 
monster. They came in 19th position just over 3 min behind the vets (Tim Edward & 
Andy Orr).  
  
Leg 2 - Carl Steele and I took over. This is after Carl turned up 2 mins before the 
start of the leg blaming a certain road runner (Mr. Shaw) wanting a 2nd, or was it a 3rd 
breakfast at a service station after not being able to get out of bed (or so Carl’s 
excuse went.) The version of events may be different if you speak to Gaz! Even 
though I was a little panicked and at one point had the leg 1 runners penciled in for 
doubling up, he did turn up and we got onto chasing down the vets. We felt like we 
had a good run and after following the Rossendale lads who took some fantastic 
lines and we managed to come in 17th place and cut down the Vet/Senior deficit to 
less than 20secs (Greenwood/McFarlane for Vets team). 

MILESTONES   

December  
Service  

   Dave Horrocks  25 years 
   Frances Wood  25 years 
   Michael Hirst   10 years 
   Angela Shian       5 years 
  

Age  
   

13th Lorna Balmer  40 years 
  20th Wendy Dodds  60 years 



 Leg 3 – Next up Alex Cran and Aidan Holgate on the shortest leg on the route and 
another fantastic performance with the youngest member of the team and ultimately 
‘one to watch’ as part of the future of this senior team. Aidan ran hard and almost 
managed to run the legs off his partner who just managed to keep up with him, even 
after Aidan turned up without fell shoes and at one point was seen with his feet in the 
air as Alex approached the brow of a hill, but then you can always rely on Alex to put 
up a solid performance. However, we did lose time on Shack/Wilkinson who had a 
storming run, our lads passing over in 17th place. 
  
Leg 4 – Jason Harbour & Gary Shaw set off fast and strong looking to chase down 
the Vets (Dave Edmondson/ Simon Thompson). The seniors came in 21st placed at 
the finish and after speaking to Jason & Gaz it was clear to see they were unhappy. 
Gary immediately stating ‘I’m not running in the lakes again, expletive, expletive, 
expletive’. After having a chat about the race Gary said he had the biggest respect 
for any fell runners who could climb and descend the fells of the lakes, but I would 
like to say that if you flipped the coin and put most of us on the road or XC then we 
would not be able to compete with the likes of Mr. Shaw, as they say ‘different 
strokes for different folks’  
  
I would just like to say a massive thanks to all 8 lads who competed for the  senior 
team, good result overall and I think things can only get better with the likes of the 
younger lads coming through including Carl Steele, Aidan Holgate, Jack Dugdale and 
Jack Thompson, all under 23.  
 
FRA Relays – Lomond Hills (Scotland)  
Well I was picked up early Saturday morning in the team bus followed by 16 others 
and we started our long journey up to Scotland having to stop what felt like every 10 
miles for the toilets, I think that had something to do with the bladder problems of the 
majority of the bus (old age – TENA lady needed for the likes of Mr. Shaw). We got 
up to the Premier Inn early afternoon and quickly got changed and out to recce the 
Lomond Hills. Got back, showered and me & Mr. Walker had a cup of tea whilst 
watching Strictly (how civilised).  
  
Meeting in the bar the 24 of us had a three course meal. All the pub staff seemed to 
have disappeared so Mother Greenwood (Marie) whipped all us boys into shape and 
sorted our meals out (1st thanks of the day). 
  
Up at 7:30am, breakfast at 8am and the order of the senior team had to be changed 
with Jason struggling with a calf strain. So we changed and off to the field where we 
would spend the next 6-7 hours, luckily the weather was fine and not too cold. 
  
Leg 1 – Me & Carl Steele set off with the masses after our belly buster fry-ups (well if 
you pay £7.95 for breakfast you’re not just going to have cereal & toast!). We had a 
good solid run and came 29th in 1hr 33mins, in a strong field just over 1min in front of 
the vets (Greenwood/Wilkinson) and I think the Vets would agree that is was 
probably one of the toughest routes any of us have had to compete on recently. 
  
Leg 2 – Dave Walker set off; up, over and around East Lomond and had a very good 
run, although he was disappointed losing 20-30secs to his vet counterpart  (Andy 
Stubbs). I don’t think it helped he hadn’t done a recce of the route because of the last 
minute team swap around. We did still have a small lead over the vets after this leg. 
  



Leg 3- Jason & Dave Farnworth – Well the lads put in a strong run and didn’t have 
any problems with the navigation. They managed to find all check points and after 
discussions managed to take all the best lines, however we did lose 30mins to the 
Vets team (Edmondson/Edwards) who probably had the Clayton run of the day. 
Although we lost chunks of time on this leg, I can only say one thing THANK YOU, 
THANK YOU, THANK YOU to Dave Farnworth who stepped in at the last minute 
after Andy Brown came a cropper at the Langdale FR.  
  
Leg 4 – So Gary Shaw on the anchor leg, setting off in no man’s land, had a strong 
run but didn’t really have anybody to battle with. The team finished  overall in 40th 
position out of just over 100 teams. 
  
 I think all 6 members of the senior team would agree we had a fantastic weekend 
and I think the only Thank you I have left is reserved for our driver who didn’t 
complain once about the toilet stops and multiple drops he had to endure (Ian 
Greenwood). 
  

Dave Motley   
  
 



  
Winter Training 

This year’s winter training runs will follow a similar pattern to last year’s: 
  
Tuesday:   Burnley: Speed session on Widow Hill Industrial Estate. Meet on 
Ormerod Road (opposite the Fire Station) Queen’s Park, at 6.30pm. John Roche will 
put us through our paces. 
  Clayton-le-Moors: Speed session on pre-arranged circuits 
around the local area. Meet at Wilson’s Playing Fields at 6.40pm.  
Organised by Mike Eddleston. 
  Barley: ‘Barley Badgers’ meet 6.30pm at the Pendle Inn, Barley 
for runs and walks on the fell. Head torch essential.  Led by Simon Halliday & Martin 
Brady. 
  
Thursday:  Structured training led by John Roche  

We are keeping last year’s format. The objective is to try and encourage the 
members to travel and support the chosen venues and to build some team spirit by 
group training.  

However, because the numbers attending the Accringt on venue have been low, 
there will be only two venues from now on: Burnley and Barrowford.  

 Each session will be around 7.5 to 8 miles and be of fartlek type training with lots of 
hills where possible, depending on the venue. The sessions set off as one group but 
as the pace increases it will split and form two groups, possibly three. The front group 
will be running at average pace 6/7 min miles and the 2/3 groups averaging 7/8 min 
miles. The session is very tough and the recoveries are very short. The route at each 
venue will be out and back (point to point) running and the plan is for you to find your 
level and also to try and keep the groups together. 
 

Venues  will rotate each week, as follows:  
6.45pm Thursday, 2nd December: Burnley, Towneley Golf Course Gates Car Park 
on Todmorden Road, opposite Cherry Tree Restaurant. 
6.45pm Thursday 9th December: Barrowford - Bridge Inn - Main Car Park  

6.45pm Thursday, 16th December: Burnley, Towneley Golf Course Gates Car Park 
on Todmorden Road, opposite Cherry Tree Restaurant. 

6.45pm Thursday 23rd December: Barrowford - Bridge Inn - Main Car Park  

 

NB: THERE WILL BE NO THURSDAY SESSION ON 30th DECEM BER 
  
  
Thursday: Structured training led by Geoff Laycock   

   The Memorial Park, Church Lane, Gt Harwood 6.30pm 

  
 

 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  

 
CLAYTON-LE-MOORS LADIES  

TRAINING NIGHTS 2010 
   

   02/12/10    Sue Allen                      01254 388492 
  
  09/12/10    Katy Thompson            01254 772013 
  
  16/12/10    Juliet Horrocks             01282 816686 
   
  23/12/10    Xmas break 
  
  30/12/10    Xmas break 
  
  06/01/11    Jean Brown                   01200 440880 
  
    All runs start at 7 p.m. If you want to host a run please ring  
Linda Bostock 01282 816269. If you have not been for a few weeks 
please ring to check as venues can change.   

 
All ladies are welcome.  

Junior Training (Age: 6-12)   
         

Saturday 12.30-1.30pm 
        Spirit of Sport, Ormerod Road, Burnley 

        Outside on Tennis Courts 
   Appropriate Footwear and clothing 

   Please arrive 10 mins early to complete Parent’s consent form and 
Medical Questionnaire 

CHRISTMAS EVE SOCIAL RUN  
11.00am Friday 24th December 

  
Meet in Barley Car Park for this traditional social run on Pendle (so come 
equipped for cold, wet weather). We usually run for about an hour before 
retiring to the Cabin and/or the Pendle Inn for seasonal food and the all-

important re-hydration! 
  

ALL WELCOME 
  
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

CALDERDALE WAY RELAY 
8.00am Sunday 12th December 

  
For the uninitiated, the Calderdale Way Relay is a pairs event run over six legs round 
the tracks, lanes and moors of the valley of the Calder, starting and finishing in 
Halifax (see www.halifaxharriers.co.uk for details). Apart from being a great event, it’s 
also a superb social occasion where you get the chance to meet up (and roundly 
abuse) friends and rivals from other clubs. We have entered 6 teams in the Relay: 
Senior Men’s A & B, Senior Ladies’ A & B, Veteran Men’s A & B and there will 
probably be a Z team entry. If you would like to run in the Relay please contact the 
appropriate Captain. Do not wait to be asked. It’s much easier for Captains to work 
from a list of available runners, than having to work their way through a members’ 
list.  
  
Captains’ contact details: 
Senior Men: Dave Motley 01254 238144; 07810 895862; david.motley@hotmail.com 
Veteran Men: Neil Worswick 01132 879925; 07909 538875                    
worswickfreddie@aol.com 
Ladies: Katie Thompson 01254 772013; 07940 250888; 
katy.thompson1@btinternet.com 
 
  

 
 
 
 
 

MID LANCS CROSS COUNTRY LEAGUE 
TOWNELEY PARK 

BURNLEY 
22nd January 2011 

  
Richard Lawson is again organising this fixture on behalf of Clayton-le-Moors 
Harriers. 

He needs helpers on the day to:  
·  set up the course,  
·    marshal races,  
·    help with starts and finishes,  
·    clear the course after the last race. 

  
If there is any way in which you can help (there’s plenty you can do even if you 
intend to run), PLEASE contact Richard as soon as possible on 

01282 423808 
email: valric2@tiscali.co.uk 

  
 



 
RESULTS 
CROSS COUNTRY 
Red Rose Cross Country League  
Wilson's Playing Fields, Hyndburn  
23.10.10 
Ladies  
1 C Needham Rochdale 18.28 
4 K Trickett  20.27 
11 G Whittaker F35 21.48 
16 J Brown F40 22.24 
29 I Roche F50 23.23 
47 C Life F45 25.18 
48 K Thompson F55 25.38 
82 C Leathley F60 30.48 
84 S Allen F50 31.08 

87 Finished    
Teams 
 1 Clayton 29  
 2 Rossendale 37  
 3 Rochdale 51  
Vet Teams  
 1 Chorley  23  
 2 Clayton 25  
 3 Darwen 31 
  
U17 Girls    
1 L O'Malley Leigh 17.28 
14 H Leathley  25.35 
 17 Finished 
  
Men's Race    
1 T Carson Bolton 33.43 
10 G Shaw  35.26 
25 P  Archer M45 37.40 
32 A McFarlane   M40 38.08 
33 I Greenwood M45 38.12 
36 A Life M45 38.21 
39 M Brown M45 38.29 
46 A Cran  38.58 
51 A Armstrong   M40 39.26 
52 J Roche M50 39.33 
56 S Clare M45 39.45 
60 M Wightman  M50 39.51 
61 D Naughton   M50 39.51 
65 R Cunliffe M45 40.03 
66 D Motley  40.03 
67 N Worswick  M40 40.18 
72 B Horrocks M50 41.00 
86 M Nutter M45 41.49 
89 D Horrocks M45 41.56 

92 P  Booth 1stM60 42.08 
103 I Hargreaves M50 43.09 
105 B Michell 1stM65 43.24 
108 K Thompson M55 43.32 
111 A Howarth M50 43.38 
116 M Toms M45 43.53 
125 D McMullen M40 44.22 
138 D Scott M65 45.04 
153 S Hartley M50 46.16 
161 R Briscoe  46.36 
173 J Hickie M50 48.06 
174 G Thompson M60 48.35 
182 S Green M55 49.55 
198 G Laycock M55 53.12 
199 D Munroe M60 53.25 
  214 Finished   
Teams 
 1 Rossendale 126
 2 Blackburn 131
 3 Clayton 150
  
Vet Teams  
 1 Clayton  50
 2 Preston  93
 3 Horwich  94 
 
Mid Lancs Cross Country League  
College Fields, Barrow  
30.10.10 
Ladies  
1 S Samme Lytham 20.10 
10 K Trickett  21.30 
23 G Whittaker F35 22.30 
42 I Roche F45 29.06 
72 K Brady F45 26.55 
97 C Leathley F55 32.16 
99 S Allen F45 33.27 

104 Finished 
Teams 
 1 Border  50
 2 Accrington  51
 3 Barrow  58
 8 Clayton  73
  
Vet Teams  
 1 Kendal  29
 2 Chorley  32
 3 Blackpool  44
 7 Clayton  75 
  
 



U17 Girls    
1 L Gowland Blackpool 14.23 
15 H Leathley  17.30 

17 Finished 
Men's Race    
1 J Douglas Border 30.29 
41 I Greenwood M40 35.18 
58 J Roche M50 36.32 
61 A Cran  36.39 
75 B Horrocks M50 37.13 
80 P Booth 1stM60 37.37 
109 J Singleton M50 39.24 
120 M Toms M40 39.56 
144 J Hickie M50 42.03 
172 R Lawson M60 45.11 
178 T Orrell M60 46.41 
199 J McGuire M50 61.17 
 200 Finished   
Teams 
 1 Barrow     55
 2 Border    89
 3 Southport  124
 9 Clayton  380
  
Vets Teams  
 1 Blackpool 34
 2 Preston 87
 3 Clayton 89
  
Vet 60 Teams  
 1 Clayton 18
 2 Blackpool  38
  

  
Results of the JUNIOR CROSS 
COUNTRY RACES are in the 
JUNIOR NEWS (p19) 
  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

MULTI TERRAIN 
Standish Hall Trail  
30th Oct  
1 S Littler (Wesham RR)  36.35 
17 T Walker M45  43.26 
28 Suzanne Budgett (Horwich) F45
     45.00 
44 D Scott 1st M65  47.28 
57 P Butterworth 3rd M55  48.27 
 165 Finished   

Christine Navan 5K Cowm Res  
7th Nov  
1 S Clawson (Ross H) 17.02 
4 A Holgate 1st JM 17.46 
9 Emma Flanagan (Ross )JF19.24 
13 A Cole 3rd M50 20.50 
17 William Bellard JM 21.20 
19 D Scott 1st M65 21.33 
22 R Lawson 1st M70 22.08 
24 Helena Leathley 2nd JF  22.39 
31 M Brady M45 24.23 
33 R Hirst 3rd M60 24.55 
37 Josh Bellard JM  26.01 
43 A Graham M40  27.01 
44 Marion Wilkinson 1st F65 27.02 
46 T Targett M65  27.23 
52 Christine Leathley 1st F60 28.40 
56 Jill Scott 3rd F65 31.21 
 67 Finished 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  



ROAD 
Lea Town 10K  
24th Oct  
1 G Butler (Preston H)M40 33.14 
11 Amy Green (K & C) 38.18 
24 J Toon  41.27 
67 T Orrell 1st M70 46.54 
104 K O’Brien 3rd M65 53.03 
 134 Finished   

Autumn Breaker 10K B'pool  
24th Oct  
1 J Fletcher (Border H) 32.36 
15 A Life 3rd M40 39.33 
21 Donna Riley 2nd F; 1st F45 41.07 
22 Avril Duckworth 3rd F; 2nd F45
    41.18 
38 B Wildman M40 45.26 
65 Carole Life F45  51.24 
 92 Finished   

Accrington 10K  
31st Oct  
1 S Hepples (NEB) 31.57 
8 D Howell  36.32 
11 A Holgate 1st JM 37.03 
14 A McFarlane 2nd M40 37.28 
26 K Davies M45 39.51 
31 S Green 1st M55 40.36 
49 Beckie Taylor (BHAC) JL 41.43 
50 J Toon  41.51 
52 Donna Riley 2nd F; 1st F45 41.59 
57 R Briscoe   42.24 
68 A Howarth M50  43.09 
70 A Clarkson M50 43.17 
74 G Barrett M45 43.41 
91 M Taylor  44.51 
134 B Wildman M40  47.37 
161 Barbara Savage F45 49.31 
181 Mart O’Rourke M50 51.21 
197 Helena Leathley 3rd JF 52.26 
283 Christine Leathley 2nd F60  61.53 
 330 Finished   

Graland Gallop Denver USA 5K  (at 
altitude)  
26th Sept  
10 D Scott 1st M50+ 22.53 
 Jill Scott 1st F65  34.00 
 306 Finished  

  

FELL 
Hope Moors & Tors 03/10/10  
BL 20m / 3700ft  
1 T Beasant - Sheff Uni 3.04.48 
7 M Terry V50 3.23.38 
13 A Armstrong V40 3.30.32 
 96 Finished    
 7 DNF    
Hope Moors & Tors Half 03/10/10  
BM 8m 
1 B Humphrey - Altrgm 1.19.27 
15 J Crowson - DkPk 1st L 1.30.34 
45 D Richards LV40 1.45.18 
 79 Finished incl 30 ladies 
 8 DNF    
Langdale Horseshoe 09/10/10  
AL 14m 4000ft  
1 O Johnson - Dk Pk 2.07.57 
13 A Brown  2.17.40 
15 T Edward V40 2.20.52 
18 Pl Thompson  2.21.15 
41 H Fines – CVFR 1st L 2.32.53 
102 K Carr V60 2.53.28 
111 M Nutter V40 2.58.39 
119 R Bellaries V50 3.00.11 
123 J Sharples V50 3.01.19 
144 I Connell V40 3.06.14 
152 Pr Thompson V50 3.09.38 
170 J Pickup V50 3.13.47 
181 G Smith  3.16.53 
197 W Dodds LV50 3.20.14 
235 D Naughton V50 3.27.59 
237 S Bury V50 3.28.12 
265 K Thompson LV50 2.35.35 
307 P Dugdale V50 3.53.11 
325 D Munroe V60 4.03.45 
 348 Finished incl 45 Ladies 
 9 DNF  
Beefy's Nab 10/10/10  
BS 3m / 600ft  
1 C Holmes - Wharf 20.37 
11 A Life V40 22.01 
20 Pr Thompson V40 23.28 
35 T Entwistle - unatt 1st L 26.08 
39 B Thompson LV40 28.41 
40 S Clarke LV40 28.45 
44 D Richards LV40 29.39 
46 C Life LV40 30.34 
52 R Hirst V60 32.31 
54 T Targett V60 33.09 
 59 Finished incl 10 Ladies   



Bronte Way 31/10/10  
BM 8m 1150ft  
1 I Holmes – Bing V40    51.52 
16 I Greenwood V40 1.01.26 
17 J Buckley - CVFR1st L 1.01.48 
18 J Thompson  1.01.49 
20 D Naughton V50 1.01.59 
32 A Life V40 1.04.23 
47 D Holland  1.07.06 
48 J Pickup V50 1.07.12 
50 M Nutter V40 1.07.53 
58 K Thompson V50 1.09.19 
112 A Donlan LV40 1.18.51 
114 J Rawlinson LV50 1.19.10 
145 J Hindle LV50 1.26.26 
163 R Hirst V60 1.33.06 
 194 Finished including 57 Ladies
 1 DNF   
Race you to the Summit 23/10/10  
BS 4m / 800ft  
1 A Whittam - CVFR 28.07 
8 G Wilkinson V40 31.09 
22 L Whitfield – Spec 1st L 34.03 
26 Pr Thompson V50 35.13 
54 B Thompson LV40 41.41 
58 L Sullivan V70 43.02 
65 R Hirst V60 45.26 
74 J McGuire V50 59.07 
 76 Finished   

Withins Skyline 24/10/10  
BS 7m 1000ft  
1 L Taggart - Dk Pk V40 43.27 
35 I Greenwood V40 48.56 
52 J Buckley - CVFR 1st L 50.17 
93 M Nutter V40 54.08 
97 Pr Thompson V50 54.17 
106 J Pickup V50 54.47 
107 N Worswick V40 54.58 
169 A Dugdale V40 60.10 
203 S Fish V50 62.30 
208 G Newsam V60 63.07 
219 R Briscoe  63.50 
224 B Savage LV40 64.06 
225 A Donlan LV40 64.13 
242 J Rawlinson LV50 65.38 
254 M Salisbury V40 66.57 
255 D Richards LV40 67.05 
283 R Hirst V60 69.28 
297 M Frost V50 72.30 
307 N Horsfall LV50 74.18 
  345 Finished incl 89 Ladies
   3 DNF    

Great Whernside 30/10/10  
AS 4m 1555ft    
1 I Holmes – Bing V40 32.54 
7 M Wallis V50 34.54 
12 D Edmondson V40 35.50 
34 I Whigham V40 40.03 
35 C Evans – Settle 1st L 40.06 
37 M Nutter V40 40.40 
41 Pr Thompson V50 41.04 
59 A Dugdale V40 44.08 
64 D Black V40 44.28 
78 P Dugdale V50 45.38 
99 B Thompson LV40 48.36 
109 L Lord LV60 49.42 
127 D Richards LV40 53.14 
132 R Hirst V60 56.02 
137 T Targett V60 63.46 
 138 Finished inc 20 Ladies 
  7 DNF     
Shepherds Skyline 06/11/10  
BM 6m 1150ft  
1 I Holmes – Bing V40 40.26 
9 D Walker  46.26 
16 J Dugdale  47.10 
22 I Greenwood V40 48.19 
38 D Motley  50.17 
43 N Worswick V40 50.49 
61 D McMullen V40 52.43 
63 L Lacon - Holmfth 1st L  52.51 
66 M Terry V50 53.20 
73 M Nutter V40 53.59 
78 Pr Thompson V50 54.28 
93 J Pickup V50 56.02 
94 J Sharples V50 56.03 
107 M Taylor  57.13 
111 D Black V40 57.18 
118 A Dugdale V40 58.09 
142 P Dugdale V50 59.53 
155 S Bury V50 61.14 
182 B Thompson LV40 63.51 
188 A Donlan LV40 64.06 
213 D Richards LV40 67.03 
214 M Salisbury V40 67.04 
237 L Sullivan V70 58.52 
238 K Thompson LV50 69.00 
250 R Hirst V60 72.12 
  281 Finished incl 50 Ladies 
 
 
   
   
    



Cop Hill 07/11/10  
BM 7m / 900ft     
1 B Crowther - Halifax 39.21 
7 K Walshaw – Holmfth 1st L
    41.20 
29 Pr Thompson V50 47.43 
86 J Hindle LV50 59.00 

 97 Finished incl 23 Ladies  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



FIXTURES 
If you need further details of any of  these races, contact Katy Thompson  
Tel 01254 772013  Mob. 07940 250888 katy.thompson1@btinternet.com  
Road race details are usually on ukresults.net 
 
DECEMBER’S DASHING  
Sat  4th    Red Rose XC  Leverhulme Park, Bolton  Ladies 1.35 pm Men 2.15 
Sun 5th Bolton by Bowland FR CM 11.30am 8m/800’  
      Bolton by Bowland nr Clitheroe  £3 eod 
 Guys 10, Guys Thatched Hamlet, Bilsborrow, nr Pres ton              

(Club Champs) 10.30am  Entry online at www.ukresults.co.uk  
 Gravy Pud 5  FR BS 11am 5m/1000’ Bulls Head, Tintwistle  
  (GR 024973)  £4 eod  Cake competition after race 
Sat 11th Great Langdale Christmas Pudding Run 1 10k   12 noon  
   £9 by Dec 1st.  www.greatlangdaleraces.org.uk 
Sun 12th  Calderdale Way Relay  Teams of 12   
  Contact Captains if you want to run   
 Longridge 7  11am  Longridge Civic Hall £7 + £1 eod  
 Great Langdale Christmas Pudding Run 2  10K   12 noon   
Sat 18th Red Rose XC Witton Park, Blackburn    (Club Champs)   
  Ladies 1.35 pm Men 2.15 pm (approx) 
Sun 19th  Rudolf’s Red Nose 5  11am  Blackpool Fire Station £5.50 by 18th Dec 
 Stoop FR BS 11.30am 5m/800’ from Penistone Hill, Haworth  
  (GR 025364)  £3 
Sun 26th Whinberry Naze FR BS 11.30am 4m/750’ from Marl Pits Sports Centre, 

Rawtenstall (GR 821230)  £3 
 Boxing Day 10K 11am  Worden Park Leyland £7 by 18thDec+£2 eod 
 Guisborough Woods FR BM 11am 6m/1000’ from Guisborough RUFC,   

N Yorks  (GR 616155)  £6 
Mon 27th   Ribble Valley 10K  11 am Edisford Bridge, Clitheroe    £11 by 17 th Dec     

(Club Champs) Entries via Blackburn Harriers websit e or 
www.ukresults.co.uk  

 Wansfell Fell Race  AS  2.5m/1500’  from Stockghyll Lane,  
 Ambleside  GR383044  £1 eod 

Fri 31st Auld Lang Syne FR BM 11.30am 6m/900 from Penistone Hill,  
  nr Haworth (GR 025364)  £4 
  
JANUARY’S JAUNTS  
Sat 1st Joe Salt Multi Terrain  11.15 a.m.  4.2 m from Whitworth, nr Rochdale   

£4 + £1 eod 
 Nine Standards FR BM 12 noon 8.4m/1800’  Kirkby Stephen  

 (GR 775088)  £5 incl food & map 
Sun 2nd Central Lancs New Year Half-marathon  10 am  from Catforth, nr Preston  

£16 by 23rd Dec.   
Sat 8th  Ovenden FR BM  8m/1200’ 11.30 am from Ogden Reservoir  £5 eod 
  



 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
Sat 8th Lancs XC      Witton Park Blackburn  You mu st enter yourself for 

this race.  Entry forms at www.lancsaa.co.uk 
Sun 9th   Garstang 10K  11 am  Garstang High School  £8  + Family Fun Run  
 Dark & White Mini-Mountain Marathon  http://darkandwhite.co.uk/ 
Sat 15th  Ashurst Beacon FR CS 5.9m/950’ £3 eod from Prince William Inn, 

Dalton, Upholland (GR 502075) 
Sat 22nd  Mid-Lancs XC  Towneley Park, Burnley   Ladies 2pm M en 2.30pm   
  If not running, contact Richard Lawson to help  
Sun 23rd  Stanbury Splash FR  BM  11.30 am from Penistone nr Haworth  

GR0225364  £3.50 eod  Also Junior Quarry Runs 
 Chernobyl 10K  11 am  Welcome Tavern, Lostock Hall PR5 5UL £8 (£10 

eod)  www.mcrv.co.uk 
Sat 29th  Northern XC   Sunderland Contact XC Captain to ente r 
 Blake’s Heaven AS 4.2m/1650’   12 noon from Lamplugh,  W Cumbria £4     
Sun 30th  Pennine Bridleway Relay Teams of 10 8.30 am  47m/63 00’ in 5 

stages.  Contact Fell Captains if you want to run  
  
Entries are now open for the Ironman UK Triathlon t o be held in Bolton on 31 st 

July 2011  Details at http://ironmanuk.com/2011/ 
  

 
CLAYTON-LE-MOORS HARRIERS 

CAPTAINS 
2010-2011 

 Captain  Name Contact  
No 

Email  

Men’s XC Ian  
Greenwood 

01254 
237485 

ian.greenwood[at]unisonec.com 

Ladies’ XC       

Men’s 
Road 

Gary 
Shaw 

01282 
703088 

g.shaw437[at]ntlworld.com 

Ladies’ 
Road 

      

Men’s 
Road – 
Vets (O40) 

Michael  
Hogan 

01254 
390259 

micknallie[at]aol.com 

Men’s Fell Dave Motley 07810 
895862 

david_motley[at]hotmail.com 

Ladies’ 
Fell 

Katy 
Thompson 

01254 
772013 

katy.thompson1[at]btinternet.com 

Men’s Fell  
Vets 

Neil 
Worswick 

01132 
879925; 
07909 
538875  

worswickfreddie@aol.com 

 
 

 
 



 CROSS COUNTRY FIXTURES 
2010-2011 

  
Red Rose Cross Country League 

 
Sat 4th December, Bolton (Leverhulme Park postcode BL2 6EB)  
 
Sat 18th December, Blackburn (Witton Park postcode BB2 2TP)  
 
RACE START TIMES 
12.30pm: Under 11 Boys  
12.45pm: Under 11 Girls  
1.00pm: Under 13 Boys & Girls  
1.15pm: Under 15 Boys & Girls  
1.35pm: Under 17 Boys & Girls, Junior, Senior, & Veteran Ladies  
2.15pm: Junior, Senior, & Veteran Men  
  

Mid Lancs Cross Country League 
Sat 22th January 2011 Burnley (Towneley Park BB11 3EA)  

Sat 12th February 2011 Blackpool (Lawsons Ground FY3 9RB) 

Sat 12th March 2011 Skelmersdale (Beacon Park WN8)    

 
RACE START TIMES 
12.30pm: Under 11 Girls  
12.45pm: Under 11 Boys  
1.00pm: Under 13 Girls     
1.20pm: Under 15 Girls & Under 13 Boys  
1.40pm: Under 15 Boys & U17 Women     
2.00pm: Under 17 Men, Junior, Senior & Veteran Women  
2.30pm: Junior, Senior & Veteran Men  
  
NB: Club Championship Races in bold. 
 
 Lancashire Cross Country Championships:  
Sat 8th January 2011, Witton Park, Blackburn Pre entry by 18th Dec or EOD 
(see www.lancsaa.co.uk for details) 
 
Northern Cross Country Championships: 
Sat 29th January 2011 , Herrington Country Park, Sunderland. 
Inform XC Captain, Ian Greenwood if you wish to run. 
 
National Cross Country Championships: 
Sat 19th February, Alton Towers, Staffordshire 
Inform XC Captain, Ian Greenwood if you wish to run. 
  
 


